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Developments Affecting Trunk Roads and Special Roads

Highways England Planning Response (HEPR 16-01)
Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission

From: Alan Shepherd
Divisional Director
Network Delivery and Development
Highways England.
North West Region

To: St Helens Council - Jennifer Bolton

CC: transportplanning@dft.gsi.gov.uk
growthandplanning@highwaysengland.co.uk

Council's Reference: P/2020/0061/HYBR

Referring to the planning application referenced above, dated 29" January 2020,
regarding a hybrid planning application for the following development (major
development); (i) Full Planning Permission for the erection of a B8 logistics
warehouse, with ancillary offices, associated car parking, infrastructure and
landscaping; and (ii) Outline Planning Permission for Manufacturing (B2) and
Logistics (B8) development with ancillary offices and associated access
infrastructure works (detailed matters of appearance, landscaping, layout and scale
are reserved for subsequent approval) on land to the West of Omega South & South
of the M62, Bold, St Helens, notice is hereby given that Highways England’s formal
recommendation is that we:

a) etterno-chiechsn;
b) recommend—thatconditior hould—be _attached—to—anv—planning
Nnarmi ion-—that mav he arantec na Anne A H_l_g_hwa_y_s_EFl_g_l_a_n_d
ed-PlanningConditions)

c) recommend that planning permission not be granted for a specified
period (see Annex A — further assessment required);
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Highways Act Section 175B is / is not relevant to this application.’

This represents Highways England formal recommendation and is copied to the
Department for Transport as per the terms of our Licence.

Should you disagree with this recommendation you should consult the Secretary of
State for Transport, as per the Town and Country Planning (Development Affecting
Trunk Roads) Direction 2018, via transportplanning@dft.gsi.gov.uk.

Signature: Date: 23 March 2020

Name: Benjamin Laverick Position: Assistant Asset Manager

Highways England:
8th Floor, Piccadilly Gate,
Store Street, Manchester, M1 2WD

' Where relevant, further information will be provided within Annex A.
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AnnexA =11 e thway naland recommer Nad Plannina Conditior I
Highways England recommended further assessment required /

Hlgesrays—=nsiaheresommepces-Feibsal

HIGHWAYS ENGLAND (“we”) has been appointed by the Secretary of State for
Transport as strategic highway company under the provisions of the Infrastructure
Act 2015 and is the highway authority, traffic authority and street authority for the
Strategic Road Network (SRN). The SRN is a critical national asset and as such we
work to ensure that it operates and is managed in the public interest, both in respect
of current activities and needs as well as in providing effective stewardship of its
long-term operation and integrity.

Following a meeting with the developers, a technical note has been produced to
address the issues that Highways England raised. We are now undertaking a review
of this information.

Highways England therefore recommends that planning permission not be
granted until 30" April 2020 to allow time for the information requested from the
developer to be reviewed and provide time for any the further information that may
be requested.

This response represents our formal recommendation with regard to planning

application P/2020/0061/HYBR and has been prepared by Benjamin Laverick, the
Assistant Asset Manager for Cheshire and Warrington within Highways England.
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